Memorandum of Understanding

BS in Construction Engineering Management
College of Engineering
September 2013
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Civil Engineering and Construction Engineering Management, the College of Engineering, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review of the BS in Construction Engineering Management (CEM).  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The BS in CEM was recently accredited by the American Council for Construction Education. The accreditation period is five years, from July 2012 through July 2017. The report of the accreditation review team served as the external review report for the program review process. 
The program review process a number of key strengths of the program, including strong leadership and a highly qualified faculty, both full-time and part-time. The diverse educational background of the faculty was noted, as was a spirit of teamwork and collegiality. The program’s leadership and faculty were found to be committed to continuous improvement and responsive to changes suggested by their industry advisory board. The students were described as professional, mature, and dedicated. CEM alumni were reported to be well-regarded by employers in the industry.
Several issues were identified in the program review as needing consideration and attention. In its review of the program’s curriculum, the accrediting team noted that in some required content areas, the necessary instructional hours were not currently being met. In addition, a review of senior-level coursework noted the need for greater use of library resources on the part of students. 

The accrediting team identified a need for more professional, practical experience in the US construction industry among the tenured and tenure-track faculty. And while praising the assessment activities of the CEM program, the internal and external reviewers recommended that direct measures of student learning be incorporated into the assessment plan in addition to the indirect measures currently in place. 
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The CEM program will develop and implement direct measures of student learning into its assessment plan.
2. The CEM program will address the curricular issues identified in the program review, notably the requisite contact hours for required course content, and the need for greater use of library resources in course assignments.
3. The CEM program and College of Engineering will consider the recommendation that future tenure-track faculty possess professional experience in the construction industy.
4. The program will provide an annual update on progress made towards the actions agreed to in this MOU, to be submitted in conjunction with its annual assessment report.
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